
  

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

    
 

 
 

 
  
  

 
 

 
   

 
    

   
 

 
 
  
 

 
  

 
 

 
 

 
  

 

         

 
 
   
      
    

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 

Region 10 
2201 Sixth Avenue, MS/RX 43 
Seattle, Washington 98121 

Bruce Goldberg, MD, Director 
Department of Human Services 
Human Services Building 
500 Summer Street Northeast, E-15 
Salem, Oregon 97301-1097 

RE: Oregon State Plan Amendment (SPA) Transmittal Number 10-005 

Dear Dr. Goldberg: 

The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) Seattle Regional Office has completed 
its review of State Plan Amendment (SPA) Transmittal Number 10-005.  This amendment 
exempts Medicare cost-sharing benefits paid under the Medicare Savings Program from estate 
recovery under Section 1917(b)(1) of the Act and in compliance with Section 115 of 
Medicare Improvement for Patients and Providers Act of 2008 (MIPPA). 

The change is reflected in the Beginning to Administration, Part I, Section 4.17, page 53a-1. 

This SPA is approved effective April 1, 2010. 

If you have any additional questions or require any further assistance, please contact me or 
have your staff contact Maria Garza at (206) 615-2542 or maria.garza@cms.hhs.gov. 

Sincerely, 

/s/ 

Carol J.C. Peverly 
Acting Associate Regional Administrator 
Division of Medicaid and Children’s Health 

Operations 

cc: 
Judy Mohr Peterson, Administrator, Office of Medical Assistance Programs 
Sandy Hansen, State Plan Coordinator, Office of Medical Assistance Programs 
Jesse Anderson, State Plan Coordinator, Office of Medical Assistance Programs 
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